
 

  

Park and St Peter’s Post 
FRIENDSHIP & KINDNESS | PATIENCE | INDEPENDENCE | HONESTY | BRAVERY | CURIOSITY 

FRIENDSHIP| RESPECT | PERSEVERANCEF | FORGIVENESS | COMPASSION | HOPE 

 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ Matthew 5.16 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations 
Mrs Smith…. 
Mrs Smith, EYFS teacher at Park was 

awarded her 20 year service award at an 

awards ceremony this week. We are so 

proud of her and thankful for all the 

wonderful families she has worked with 

over her time with us.  

Here is what was said about her! 

 

Mrs Smith completed her teacher 

practice training at Raunds Park Infant 

School and proved to be so popular that 

she was offered a permanent post.  She 

joined the school as an Newly Qualifies 

Teacher and has moved around the 

school covering mixed year groups, EYFS 

and Years 1 and 2. 

 

Mrs Smith has held a range of 

responsibilities – and has been a really 

strong English lead in her time here.  

She introduced the reading/phonics 

scheme to the school and various 

reading incentives to the school to 

ensure that the children have the best 

start to their educational journey. 

 

On a personal level the staff would say 

that she is highly professional, the 

kindest person we know and that you 

can ‘trust her with your life - she’s just 

awesome!         

 

A devoted mum to 2, Mrs Smith has 

reduced her working days but that has 

not affected her commitment to the 

children at Park and her passion for 

learning and teaching! In other exciting 

news…Mrs Smith was a keen sprinter 

and used to compete in regular 

competitions. She also likes to dance at 

a local dance school in Raunds. 

 

Well done Mrs Smith! 20 years and 

many more to come!  

Thank you for everything you do for our 

children and families! 

 

 
 

 



 

  

American Diner 
Day….! 
It was busy, it was hectic, everyone ate 

burgers, chips, cheese burgers, mac and 

cheese bites, hot dogs, beans-it was like 

the wild west-but calmer and more tasty!  

Thank you to everyone who ordered a 

hot meal-you helped raise funds for the 

school through our census.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Yeeehah! 
 

The police….!  

At the end of last week the police visited 

Park Infant School. They spent time in 

assembly, allowed the children to try on 

some of the kit and even sit in the police 

car!  

We learned about the roles of the police, 

keeping to the rules and staying out of 

trouble! Great life skills!  

It really brought our learning to life-our 

children were so lucky to have this visit!  

 

 
 

 
 



 

  

 
 

 
 

Social Media….  
Park and St Peter’s are both on X (or 

Twitter) and St Peters are on Facebook  

You can follow us and see what our 

children have been doing! Important 

information is shared on newsletters and 

on our social media! 

 

X (twitter!) 

 

St Peter’s: @stpeters_nn 

Park: @RaundsPark  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance… 
(National average is 95%) 

 

Park  

All students 96% 

 

Eagles 96% 

Kingfishers 93% 

Sparrows 95% 

Puffins 95% 

Red Kites 84.7% 

Robins 100% 

 

 

St Peter’s 

All Students 96% 

 

St George 97% 

St Christopher 98% 

St Martha 98% 

St Andrew 96% 

St Mary 95% 

St Cecilia 94% 

St David 94% 

St Patrick 97% 



 

  

Next week’s dates… 
W/B 22.1.24 

 

Monday:  
St Peter’s: Collective worship  

St Peter’s: Year 3/4 cluster hockey comp 

at Manor  

 

Tuesday:  
ST Peter’s: John Bowan is in working with 

the songwriters in preparation for the 

final. 

 

Wednesday:  
 

Thursday:  
Park: Afternoon Assembly 
St Peter’s: Young Voices! 

St Peter’s: Gymnastics comp  

St Peter’s: Piano lessons AM 

 

Friday:  
Park Values VIP Assembly,  

St Peter’s: Celebration Collective 

Worship 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week’s 
messages…. 
 

 
 

 

 

  


